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For information STDC Paper 15/2022 

on 27 January 2022 

 

Sha Tin District Council 

 

Report on the meeting of the  

Development, Housing, Environment and Health Committee held on 18 January 2022 

 

(1)  The nomination for election of the Chairman of the Committee and the result were as 

follows: 

 

 (i)  the following candidate was nominated for the post of Chairman of the 

Committee: 

 

  Candidate Nominator Seconders 

  Mr CHOW Hiu-laam, Felix Mr CHENG Chung-hang  Mr HUI Lap-san 

Mr SIN Cheuk-nam 

 

 (ii) as there was only one candidate, Mr CHOW Hiu-laam, Felix was elected ipso 

facto as Chairman of the Committee. 

  

(2)  The nomination for election of the Vice-Chairman of the Committee and the result  

were as follows: 

 

as the Secretariat did not receive any nomination form by the end of the nomination 

period, the post of Vice-Chairman of the Committee was vacant. 

 

(3)  The Committee discussed the following: 

   

 (i)  the Redevelopment of Prince of Wales Hospital, Phase 2 (Stage 1) – Main Works;  

 

 (ii)  the Relocation of Sha Tin Sewage Treatment Works to Caverns – Progress 

Report; 

 

 (iii)  the reply of the Environment Bureau to the question on “Promotion of Renewable 

Energy in Sha Tin”; and 

 

 (iv)  the replies of the Food and Environmental Hygiene Department, the Housing 

Department and the Environmental Protection Department to the question on 

“Implementation of GREEN@COMMUNITY in Sha Tin”, and passed the 

following provisional motion: 

 

 “ As the Municipal Solid Waste Charging Scheme will be implemented soon, the 

Government has to allocate additional resources to strengthen support for waste 

reduction and recycling, with a view to further reducing the quantity of the 

municipal solid waste.  In view of this, the Development, Housing, Environment 

and Health Committee of the Sha Tin District Council moves that: 

 

1. the Environmental Protection Department (EPD) and relevant government     



( 2 ) 

 

departments are requested to allocate additional resources to set up more 

Recycling Stores of GREEN@COMMUNITY in Sha Tin District and to 

strengthen monitoring of services provided by the contractors; 

 

2. the EPD and relevant government departments are requested to establish ties 

with property management companies, residents’ groups and district-based 

organisations for setting up additional mobile recycling spots in the public area 

of private housing estates in Sha Tin District, with a view to further increasing 

the quantity of the recyclables recovered;  

 

3. the relevant government departments are requested to provide additional 

resources for promoting the development of environmental industries and the 

local recycling business as an industry.” 

 

(4)  The Committee noted the following: 

   

 (i)  Sha Tin District Year-end Clean-up 2022; 

 

 (ii)  Sha Tin District Anti-rodent Campaign 2022 (First Phase); 

 

 (iii)  Sha Tin District Anti-mosquito Campaign 2022 (First Phase); and 

 

 (iv)  Statistical Overview of Sha Tin District Environmental Hygiene Service (as at 

30 November 2021). 
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